
 

The Service Pupil Premium 
 

 
 

The Service Pupil Premium was introduced in April 2011 in recognition of specific challenges 
faced by children whose parents are in service and as part of a commitment to the armed forces 
covenant.  
It is designed to assist the school in providing the additional support that these children may 
need and is currently worth £335 per service child who meets the eligibility criteria outlined 
below. 
  
Eligibility Criteria:  

• One of their parents serves in the regular armed forces  

• They have been registered as a ‘service child’ in the school census  

• One of their parents died whilst serving in the armed forces and the pupil receives a 
pension under the Armed Forces Compensation Scheme  

• Pupils with a parent who is on full commitment as part of the full-time reserve service  
 
Eligible schools receive the SPP so that they can offer mainly pastoral support to children during 
challenging times and to help mitigate the negative impact on service children of family mobility 
or parental deployment.  
 
Schools have flexibility over how they use the SPP as they are best placed to understand and 
respond to the specific needs of those pupils.  
If your child meets the eligibility criteria, please arrange an appointment to speak to the Senior 

Leadership Team to discuss the specific needs of your family so that school can consider how 

best to allocate this funding. 


